
Privacy Statement Center for Preventive Medicine 
Preventionist Training 

For proper treatment it is necessary that we, as your 
accompanying Preventionist, create a file. This is also a legal 
obligation imposed by the MTAA (Medical Treatment 
Agreement Act). Your file contains notes about your state of 
health and data about the examinations and treatments 
performed. 

The file also contains data that are necessary for your treatment and that you have provided or 
that your Preventionist, after your written permission, has requested from another healthcare 
provider, such as your GP. We do our best to guarantee your privacy. This means, among other 
things, that we: 

• handle your personal and medical data with care, 

• ensure that unauthorized persons do not have access to your data 

As your accompanying Preventionist, we are the only ones who have access to the data in your 
file. 

We have a legal duty of confidentiality (professional secrecy). 

The data from your file can also be used for the following purposes: 

• To inform other healthcare providers, for example when the therapy has been completed, 
or when referring to another practitioner. This will only be done at your request and with your 
explicit permission. 

• For use for observation, during our absence. 

• For use during peer review (the data used is then completely anonymized). 

• A small part of the data from your file is used for the financial administration, so that CPG 
can draw up an invoice. 

If we want to use your data for another reason, we will first inform you and explicitly ask for your 
permission. 

The data in the client file will be kept for 15 years, as required by the law on the treatment 
agreement. 

John Verhiel is the therapist for all clients brought in by Preventionists and is responsible for the 
correctness of the prescribed supplementation resulting from the results of the tests performed. 
Preventionists are specifically trained to discuss the test results and supplementation and/or 
nutritional advice with clients. 
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